
 
 

STATE OF ALABAMA 
 

COUNTY OF ETOWAH 
 
CITY OF RAINBOW CITY, ALABAMA–COMMERCIAL DEVELOPMENT BOARD – 
JANUARY 12, 2021 
 

The Commercial Development Board of the City of Rainbow City, Alabama met in a 
regular session at 4:30 P.M. The following people were present:   
 

Present:       Absent: 
Jim Ford                       Jeff Boyd 

Dudley Parker                Elizabeth Barnett 
Bob Klein                                                                                                           
 

 
Also present: 

Dana Rice, City Attorney 
Joel Garmon, Building Official 

 
           
 1.  Jim Ford declared a quorum of the Commercial Development Board 

      was present.  The meeting was called to order at 4:30 P.M. and the following 
      business was transacted. 

 
 2.  The minutes from November 10, 2020 were presented. Dudley Parker made  
      a motion to approve the minutes as presented. Jim Ford seconded the  

      motion. Motion carried unanimously. 
       

3.  Jim Ford said that he spoke with Jeff Boyd and that he wanted to make sure that  
     it was discussed at today's meeting about adding Lee Harrison back on as a 
     member of the Board. 

      
4.  There was a general discussion about the proposed rendering plant. 

 
5.   Joel Garmon mentioned that the City was still working on a couple of road  
      projects. The widening of Hwy 411 from the intersection at Hwy 77 to  

      Lumley Rd. and also adding a turning lane on Steele Station Rd.  
      Discussion followed. 

    
 
6.  The next meeting is scheduled for February 9, 2021 at 4:30 P.M. 

 
7.  There being no further business to be discussed, Bob Klein made a motion to  

     adjourn. Dudley Parker seconded the motion. Motion carried unanimously. 
     Meeting adjourned at 5:14 PM     . 
                              

   
 

      Respectfully submitted, 
 
 

      Heather Hill 
      Recording Secretary, 

      Commercial/Industrial Development Board      
 

 


